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Dear staff, parents, carers, and neighbours, 

We will be installing a new demountable building in the northwest corner of Rooty Hill Public 
School between Buildings D and K. 

Installation will take place on Saturday 8 March 2025. 

Traffic and parking impacts 

Work vehicles will enter and exit the school site via the main entry on Rooty Hill Road. 
Vehicles will primarily park in the school carpark with some parking close to the site on 
Clement Street. 

A mobile crane will be used to lift and install the demountable in sections. The crane will be 
parked on Clement Street.  

Traffic controllers will be set up on Clement Street and Westminster Street. They will be used 
where required for the safety of drivers, pedestrians and the local community. Please follow 
the directions of any temporary signage and traffic controllers when in place. 

Traffic on Clement Street and Westminster Street during work hours may be delayed due to 
large vehicle movements. We apologise in advance for any convenience. Every effort will be 
made to ensure minimal disruption to parking and traffic. 

Work Hours 

The mobile crane will be delivered at 7 am to safely lift the demountable on and off the truck. 

Work will be completed between the hours of 8 am and 1 pm on Saturday 8 March 2025, 
weather and site conditions permitting.  

The health, safety, and wellbeing of the school and local community is our highest priority. 

Thank you for your patience during this important work. 
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